
Eau Cla ire  County 's  4 -H Newsle t ter  

Clover Leaves 

November 2021 

4 - H  i s  a  c o m m u n i t y  o f  y o u n g  p e o p l e  a c r o s s  A m e r i c a  w h o  a r e  l e a r n i n g  l e a d e r s h i p ,  
c i t i z e n s h i p ,  a n d  l i f e  s k i l l s .  

In this issue  

Project Information 
    Facebook 

2 

Calendar, 
Leaders Association News 
VIP Training 

3 

4-H On the Air Schedule 
Dog Project 
4HOnline Re-Enrollment 

4 

Eau Claire County Banquet 5 

2022 Fair Theme Contest 
Friends of Fair Meeting 

6 

Cultural Holiday Baking Camp 7-8 

4HOnline Re-Enrollment 
Medication Safety 

8 

Pleasant Valley Cookie Walk 
2022 Performing Arts Festival 

9 

Program Leaders Working 
Group Focus Groups 

10 

Sheboygan Youth Cat Show 11 

4-H Cloverbuds @ Home 
Mini-Camp 

12-13 

Ag in the Classroom Essay 
Contest 

14 

Cedar Crest Ice Cream 4-H 
Flavor Contest 

15 

Mental Health First Aider & 
Youth Mental Health FA 

16-17 

Positive Youth Development 
Media Collection 

18 

WI 4-H Forestry Tracks 
Newsletter 

19 

Exploring 4-H for New 
Families 

20-21 

Experience Upham Woods 22 

Club Minutes 23-25 

Fair Superintendent 
Application 

26-27 

An EEO/AA employer, University of Wisconsin-Madison Division of Extension provides 
equal opportunities in employment and programming, including Title VI, Title IX, the 
Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act 

Hello Fine 4-H Folks! 

I keep feeling like time is evaporating.  Where did October 
go???!!!   

     On to November !  Sign up for the 4-H Cultural Holiday 
Baking Mini Camp being held November 30 through December 
21.  See pages 7 & 8 for details.  Registration deadline is Nov 
10, so don’t delay!   

     We hope to see you at the Eau Claire County 4-H 
Recognition Banquet on Saturday, November 13 at 1:30PM at 
the Pleasant Valley Community Center for Bingo, prizes, and   
4-H recognition.  We expect attendees to wear masks if over 2 
years old.  I am looking forward to seeing you all and celebrating 
the accomplishments of our 4-H young people and the adults 
who volunteer their time.  Recognizing our youth is an important 
part of the 4-H program.  I hope you will join us.  See page 6 for 
more details.  

     We are happy to announce that we are setting the date for 
the Performing Arts Festival for March 5, 2022 in Cadott. (see p. 
9). There will be some new entry options for solo or small 
ensemble music and drama pieces.  Mark your calendars and 
start collecting your ideas.  If you need plays, there are some in 
the office and I have a subscription to an online repository.  Just 
let me know… 

     I am starting to plan the summer programming partnership 
with the Eau Claire Area School district.  If any certified 4-H 
Volunteer wants to help develop a class through 4-H or any 
youth leader wants to help me lead project learning, please let 
me know by December 1.  

     Lastly, Luisa and I are discussing winter and summer camp.  
We need to know your interest in a Sat/Sun January weekend 
“leadership camp” and your interest in a summer 4-H camp.  
Please fill out this survey:  
https://forms.gle/eRhWdoxLs4eLbQGH9  Thanks! 

  

Here’s to a great 4-H year!!! 

https://forms.gle/eRhWdoxLs4eLbQGH9
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Project Literature 

Clover Leaves 

Need 4-H publication materials?   

EC County 4-H’s Publication Library just grew!  In addition to materials for the many 
projects we already had, we just received publications on the following project areas: 

+ Adult Leadership  + Science:  Wind Power and Robotics + Health 

+ Service Learning  + Celebrate Art     + Aerospace 

+ Scale Models   + Photography     + Horses 

+ Theatre Arts   + Sewing      + Rabbits 

 

See the full library list here: “Project Literature Library”.  Come to the Extension Office 
to check-out materials for a month, free! 

If you are a club officer: we have  publications to help you better understand your 
duties!  Contact the Extension Office to borrow them. 

Looking for Cloverbud materials? Contact the Extension Office. 

You can always purchase your own items at 

www.4hmall.org  

Does your club or project group  
have a Facebook page?   

Let us know about it so Extension can be a fan.  Be 
sure your club/project “likes” EC County UWEX—let 
us help each other get the word out! 
 

New to 4-H this year?  

Be sure to “like” Eau Claire 
County UW-Extension, and the 
Expo Center, on Facebook to 
stay current of 4-H and Fair info!  

AND 

Add “Extension Rachel” to your 
friends. 

CLUBS!  

Submit the minutes from your last 
meeting for admission in the Clover 
Leaves so your members can see 
the highlights and other clubs can 

see your good example!   

 

Email to Andy by the 20th of each 
month. 

Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us 

Eau Claire County Extension Office 
227 1st Street West 
Altoona, WI  54720                  

Phone: (715) 839-4712   
Fax: (715) 839-6277                                                    

Website:  eauclaire.extension.wisc.edu 
Facebook: facebook.com/ 
extensioneauclairecounty 
 

Instagram:  eccounty4hambassadors 
Snapchat:  eccounty4hambassadors 

http://eauclaire.uwex.edu/4-h-clubs/
http://www.4hmall.org/
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/EauClaireExpoCenter?fref=ts
mailto:sara.novotny@ces.uwex.edu
mailto:Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us
https://eauclaire.extension.wisc.edu/
https://www.facebook.com/extensioneauclairecounty
https://www.facebook.com/extensioneauclairecounty
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Nov 13:  County Awards Banquet  

Nov 30-Dec 21: 4-H Cultural Holiday 
Baking Mini Camp 

Nov 30:  Annual Leader Training 

Dec 15:  VIP Training 

January 31:  Annual Leader Training 

March 5:  Performing Arts Festival 

 

 

 

 

Leaders Calendar 

Volunteer in Preparation Training 

Eau Claire County 4-H 
Leaders Association 

 

Nov 9, 2021  

6:30 PM  
On Zoom  

Agenda Items: 

• President Elections 
• Leaders Food Stand at the 

Fair 
• Fundraising  
• Project Leaders 
• Club type opportunities 
• Banquet/Awards 
• Thrive model 

 

Executive Board meeting at 
6:15PM—use the same link 

 

 

 

Who should take Volunteer in Preparation Training?—Anyone who is planning on being a volunteer 
with 4-H!  If you’re going to be planning events for young people with a 4-H hat on, you need to take 
VIP as part of the process to become a certified volunteer.   
 
Please contact Rachel if you want to take this training.   
 
December 15 at 6:30PM is the next scheduled VIP training.  If that date does not work for you, 
please contact Rachel. 
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4-H On the Air Schedule 

1st Saturday Of The Month 

Month Club Contact 

December Pleasant Valley  Heather Iverson 

Enrollment and re-enrollment is open at 4HOnline! Returning 4-Hers have 
until November 1 to enroll for the 2021-2022 4-H Year. Go to Sign In 
(4honline.com)  to do so. You can also sign up for new projects and drop 
any in which you do not wish to participate this year. (You have until May 1 
to do so.) 

Enroll now so you will continue to get all newsletters and other 4-H 
Information! 

If you don’t remember your password, scroll down a bit on the front page and click on “Reset password?” 

This is also the time for new 4-H members to sign up, so tell your friends! 

If you have any problems with this process, call Andy at the Extension office. 715-839-4712. 

4HOnline Enrollment & Re-enrollment Open! 

Club and Project Leaders! 

Sign up now for the 2022 4-H On the Air! Eau Claire County 4-H is on the first 
Saturday of the month and the fifth Saturday in January. You can sign up by calling 
Andy at the Extension office  or email him at Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us  He 
will need to know your club name, contact person, their phone number and email. 

Dog Project 

Do you have a dog and want to explore new activities with them? Consider 
joining the 4-H dog project. We would love to have you join us and explore 
teaching your dog new tricks as well as basic obedience and even a touch of 
agility. You can contact us at ecdogproject@gmail.com or look for us on 
Facebook at Eau Claire 4-H Dog Project. You can also call Stephanie 
Sorensen at 715-829-2514 for more information. 

https://v2.4honline.com/#/user/sign-in
https://v2.4honline.com/#/user/sign-in
mailto:Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us
mailto:ecdogproject@gmail.com


Clover Leaves Page 5 



Clover Leaves Page 6 



Clover Leaves Page 7 



Clover Leaves Page 8 

My Human Development and Relationships Colleague, Yia, is partnering 
on a project with the County Health Department around medication safety 
in the home.   They are distributing kits this fall and winter that include one 
large or small medication lockbox, 2-3 deactivation bags, along with some 
informational flyers.   If you or a family member has  interest in receiving 
these kits, you can contact me or connect with Yia, directly at 
yia.lor@wisc.edu.   

Medication Safety 

Have you re-enrolled at 4HOnline for the 
2021-2022 4-H Year? 

If not, please do so today at 
Sign In (4honline.com) 

It takes only a few minutes to re-enroll! 

Cultural Holiday Baking Camp 

It’s that time of year again... The Cultural Holiday Baking Workshop is open for registration! This year, we'll be 
exploring more than just cookies! Dates for these sessions will be: 

• November 30 Cranberry Cornmeal Cookies- Native American Cookies 

• December 7 Melomakarona-Greek 

• December 14 Vanilla Meringue Cookies-Bolivia 

• December 21 Buche de Noel (Yule Log Cake)- France 

 

We will meet at 6:30 pm via Zoom.  Sessions will be recorded and sent out each week in case you are not 
able to join us.  

 

Registration is open to youth in grades 3 and up on 4-H Online; if you are not a 4-H member don’t fret! You 
can register as a participant and create a profile.  If you need more information on registering as a participant, 
please find more information here: Register for an Event. Registration closes on November 10th! Be sure to 
ask your county 4-H Educator if you have issues with registration!  

 
The cost of the program is $5 per participant for Eau Claire County with the option to add a Cultural Cookie 
Cookbook at an additional cost of $15.  If you have program-specific questions feel free to reach out to 
Andrea Rippley, the Trempealeau and Jackson County 4-H Program Educator: andrea.rippley@wisc.edu or 
715-538-3451. 

mailto:yia.lor@wisc.edu
https://v2.4honline.com/#/user/sign-in
https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/4h-resources/how-to-register-for-an-event/
mailto:andrea.rippley@wisc.edu
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Performing Arts Festival 2022 

The Performing Arts Festival will be happening in 2022! It will be held Saturday, March 5 at the 
Cadott High School.  Please mark your calendars. 

 

The Performing Arts Festival will incorporate music performances (solo, ensemble and small 
group), drama performances (skits, short plays, one acts, readers theater and more) and then the 
speaking contest (interpretive reading, original speech, dynamic duos, demonstrations etc.). 

 

The day will start with music performances in the morning, speaking throughout the day and drama 
in the afternoon.  The Area 6 Educators are currently exploring food options to provide for families 
during the day. 

 

We are looking forward to seeing your youth’s, club’s or group’s creativity come out at the 2022 Performing Arts 
Festival. 
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Interested? Contact the Extension Office for the application materials. 
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Ag in the Classroom Essay Contest 

2021-2022 Essay Contest Information 

Wisconsin Ag in the Classroom offers an annual essay contest 
for fourth and fifth-grade students. Each year the topic has spe-
cific lesson plans, activities and other resources that teachers, 
volunteers and homeschool parents can use to teach about 
Wisconsin agriculture. The topic is selected after the Book of 
the Year is picked. The 2022 Book of the Year is "Popcorn 
Country" by Wisconsin author and dairy farmer, Cris Peterson. 
You can order the book here. 

This year’s essay contest topic is, ‘What’s Popping in Wiscon-
sin? The value of corn to our economy!’ 

Essay submissions must be 100- to 300-words in length and will 
be judged on content, grammar, spelling and neatness. This 
year students must make three references to Wisconsin agricul-
ture and a new essay grading rubric was developed. The essay 
contest rules, lesson plans and sample classroom activities are located below. Essays are due 
April 1, 2022. 

The contest is sponsored by We Energies, Wisconsin Soybean Marketing Board, Wisconsin Corn 
and the Wisconsin Farm Bureau Foundation. 

Nine district winners will be selected with one being chosen as the state winner in May. Each dis-
trict winner will receive a classroom presentation for his or her class. Last year, more than 1,400 
students participated in the contest. 

Questions about the book or essay contest can be directed to Wisconsin Ag in the Classroom Co-
ordinator Darlene Arneson at darneson@wfbf.com. 

 

Go to Essay Contest | Wisconsin Ag In The Classroom (wisagclassroom.org)  for the 2022 Essay 
Contest Flyer Packet 

 

Club Leaders, Cindi Syverson would be glad to come to your club’s meeting to present this to your 
4-Hers! Contact her at csyverson@charter.net 

https://www.wisagclassroom.org/product-category/books/
mailto:darneson@wfbf.com
https://www.wisagclassroom.org/events-activities/essay-contest/
mailto:csyverson@charter.net
https://www.wisagclassroom.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/Cover-Popcorn-Country.jpg
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4-H Clubs to Create Newest Cedar Crest Ice Cream Flavor: 
Entries Now Being Accepted  

  
  
Madison, WI [August 1, 2020] — Cedar Crest Ice Cream, Cedarburg, Wisconsin, and the Wisconsin 
4-H Foundation have teamed up again to present the “Cedar Crest Ice Cream 4-H Flavor Contest” 
for Wisconsin 4-H clubs. More than 1600 clubs are eligible to create and submit a flavor ‘recipe’ with 
the top clubs named as finalists, and the top flavor produced for summer 2022. 

  
According to Brenda Scheider, Executive Director of the Wisconsin 4-H Foundation, the contest is a 
great opportunity for 4-H youth to work together to develop and name their flavor.  “The most 
exciting part of the contest is the winning flavor will be available through Cedar Crest beginning next 
July.” The annual contest has already yielded popular flavors including Deep Woods, created by the 
Baraboo Valley 4-H Club and Wisconsin Campfire S’mores, created by the Springbrook 4-H Club of 
New Richmond. This year’s winning flavor was Tractor Tracks, created by the Country Clover 4-H 
Club in Green Lake County. 
  
A panel of ice cream experts chosen by Cedar Crest judges the entries. The company 
manufacturers more than 80 flavors of ice cream, along with frozen custard, sherbet and sorbet at its 
Manitowoc, Wisconsin, plant, and distributes products in five states. Many of the flavors now 
produced by Cedar Crest, including Wisconsin Campfire S’mores and Big Muddy, are a result of the 
contest. 
  
More information and the entry form are available at www.cedarcresticecream.com. Entries are due 
by November 12, 2021. The winner will be announced in December 2021. 

Winners of the 2020 Cedar Crest Ice Cream naming contest: 

Country Clover 4-H Club in Green Lake County 

http://www.cedarcresticecream.com/
http://www.wis4hfoundation.org/
http://www.wis4hfoundation.org/
https://www.cedarcresticecream.com/about-us/2020-cedar-crest-ice-cream-4-h-flavor-contest/
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Borrow Resources from the PYD Media Collection 
The Positive Youth Development (PYD) Media Collection is a library of educational tools that 

can be borrowed from anywhere in the state. The collection has a new home and a new 

checkout system. 

Visit the PYD Media Collection website to see what is available. You will find displays, 

skillathons, learning lab kits, interactive CD ROMs, DVDs, and more. Project materials 

currently include horse, dairy, livestock, small animal, and some arts. We have kept the most 

used and current materials. Most outdated materials have been removed. 

There is no cost to order materials for Extension-sponsored programs. Non-Extension user 

groups must pay for outbound and return postage plus a $10 handling fee. 

To learn more about the PYD Media Collection, see lists of materials by project area, and 
find out how to request materials, visit the website. Contact Monica Lobenstein, Learning 
Resources Specialist, monica.lobenstein@wisc.edu or 715-896-0377, with questions. 

Positive Youth Development Media Collection 

https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/resources/volunteer-resources/project-leader-resources/pyd-media-collection/
https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/resources/volunteer-resources/project-leader-resources/pyd-media-collection/
mailto:monica.lobenstein@wisc.edu
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Experience Upham Woods! 
If you or your club enjoys being outside and wants an experience a 
little further from Eau Claire, you could consider traveling to Upham 
Woods. 

Check out some of the things other clubs and groups have been 
doing in the August 2021 newsletter:  http://fyi.extension.wisc.edu/
uphamwoods/woods-writings-newsletters/  

There are links for registration for other experience days.  Let Rachel Hart-Brinson know if 
you have questions or want more information before you register. 

https://fyi.extension.wisc.edu/uphamwoods/woods-writings-newsletters/
https://fyi.extension.wisc.edu/uphamwoods/woods-writings-newsletters/
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Club Minutes 

October 2021 Meeting Minutes 
Pleasant Valley Clovers 
 
The meeting was called to order by Lindsay and pledges were said. Lindsay, Lillian, and Jemma all had 
birthdays in October. Members attending said their favorite Halloween candy. Installation of officers was 
held and Lindsay, Hannah, Emma, and Colin accepted their new roles.  The motion to accept the 
secretary’s report was made by Emma and seconded by Connor. Hannah read the treasurer's report.  
 
For old business, we talked about interest in attending the Haunted Barn.  Two dates were set up to meet 
on Friday Oct 22 at 7:00 and Friday Oct 29 at 7:00.  A motion was made by Hailey for the club to pay for half 
of the cost of $5 and Duane seconded.  Attendees should bring a canned good along to get the discounted 
price.  There was no other old business. 
 
For new business, we discussed that families should sign up on the Calendar of Events to lead a project for 
the upcoming year.  Reminder that county/state dues of $10 are due and checks should be made to 
Pleasant Valley Clovers.  The November Club banquet and meeting will be held on Sunday, Nov 14, at 3 
PM.  Connor made a motion for the club to give a $20 gift card to Star Cup for a door prize for the county 
banquet and Beckett seconded the motion.  It was decided that club members should bring new design 
ideas to the next meeting for our club T-shirts.  Kylie suggested a club fundraiser at the Culvers on Golf Rd 
where she works.  She will work out the date.  There was no other new business. 
  
For youth leaders' reports Lindsay said they spent most of the time discussing the haunted barn and officer 
training.  For the adult leaders report, Wendy gave folders to each member along with record book 
instructions and information to set goals for the year.  We were reminded to enroll in 4H online by Nov 1.  
The next Adult Leaders meeting is Nov 9th and each club is asked to have one additional adult attend.  Let 
Wendy know if you are an adult interested in attending the virtual meeting. 
  
The motion to adjourn the meeting for group photo, pumpkin decorating contest, and Halloween dance party 
was made by Hailey and seconded by Duane.  
 
Respectfully submitted by CC Kortbein on behalf of Camy Kortbein 



Clover Leaves Page 24 



Clover Leaves Page 25 

Can’t find your club’s minutes? Encourage y our club 
secretary or leader to send them in! 

 

Email them to Andy at Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us by 
the end of  the month to have them included in the Clover 
Leaves! 

Eau Claire Clovers 4-H Club-October 2021 Meeting Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order on October 17 at Leffel Roots Orchard at 4 pm. Before the meeting, one of 
the owners gave us an informational tour of the farm. 

 

Patricia called the meeting to order. The pledges were said by Anna and attendance was taken. There were 
no birthdays. The secretary’s report was sent out via Facebook.  

 

The spirit cup went to the Geyen family for setting up the meeting. The treasurer’s report was given by Ken-
dall. In old business, 4-H online enrollment is due, dues are due ($15 per member, $40 cap per family”, Of-
ficer training was on October 4th, interview clinic was on October 12TH, Your Club Charter application is due 
online by Nov 1st,  

The FOTF meeting was held on September 28th, And Volunteers are needed for Ruby’s Pantry to keep our 
space at the church available. Anna motioned and Katelyn seconded it. 

 

For New Business, The Banquet is on November 13 at 1:30-3:30 at the Cleghorn Community Center, fund-
raising for our club was set to be a Savers fundraiser, and a Culvers fundraiser, The 4-H Clovers mini camp is 
on the second Thursday of the month, Dec-April. Any peace cranes are due to the extension office by Nov 
1st, The theme contest for the fair is open until November 15th, email eauclairefair@gmail.com for entries, 
The haunted barn is Oct 23/28-30, and the FOTF Culvers night (Golf RD) id October 25 4-7pm. Anna mo-
tioned and Julia seconded.  

 

The Leader's report was read with a need for Nov, Dec, and Jan leaders. The meeting was adjourned first by 
Maddie and seconded by Katelyn. October's community service is the Eau Claire Diaper Bank. We also need 
a leader next month. 

mailto:Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us
mailto:eauclairefair@gmail.com
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